
Village of Fort Edward 

Board of Trustees – Public Hearing 

Monday, March 3, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Mayor Traver called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Roll Call: Trustee Williams, Trustee Carpenter, Trustee Cutler, Trustee Boucher 

Absent:  

 

Present: Matthew Rimkunas, Rob Martin, Rick Doty, Rick Fisher, Melanie Dickinson, Mike Dickinson, Steve Davie, 

Therese Gillis, Shannon Gillis, Denise Mayer, Ben Bramlage, Jessica Donnelly, Tracy Murray, Amanda Durkee, Daniel 

Ward, Angela and Alec Presley, Kyle Cozzens, John Perrine, Vicki Plude, Ron Atkinson, Rosemary Madonna, Alison 

Helm. 

 

The mayor opened the public hearing at 6:05 p.m. 

 

Summary 

The meeting focused on discussing the proposed moratorium and gathering additional public comments before making any 

decisions. Key points included the need for further public hearings and the importance of addressing environmental concerns 

related to PFAs and PCBs. Additionally, discussions covered the implementation of a public hearing, updates on community 

sports facilities, and the potential establishment of a camping area at the yacht basin to promote local tourism. The meeting 

also addressed the rising costs of the recycling center and the approval of a grant for demolishing derelict properties, alongside 

updates on community projects and initiatives. 

 

📋 Outline 

1. Proposed Moratorium Discussion  

• The board received numerous public comments regarding the proposed moratorium, indicating strong community 

interest. 

• There is a consensus that additional comments should be collected before deciding on the moratorium. 

2. Public Hearing and Comments  

• The board discussed the importance of holding additional public hearings to ensure community input is 

considered. 

• It was noted that the Washington County Planning Board had a meeting regarding the moratorium, but no 

concerns were raised about the sewer district. 

3. Meeting Logistics  

• The board discussed the need for proper notification of public meetings and hearings as per local law requirements. 

• It was agreed that if the moratorium is extended, the information will be posted on the website and social media. 

4. Environmental Concerns  

• Concerns were raised about the potential influx of PFAs and the historical presence of PCBs in the area. 

• A community member emphasized the need to halt the introduction of harmful substances through the 

moratorium. 

5. Next Steps for Moratorium  

• The board plans to draft an amended moratorium and make it available to the public for review. 

• It was mentioned that another public hearing would be necessary if the moratorium is amended. 

6. Public Hearing Update  

• The public hearing is scheduled for 6 PM, and there was a discussion about attendance and participation. 

• Speaker expressed a desire to stay informed about community issues through social media. 

 

A motion to keep the public hearing open was made by Trustee Boucher, seconded by Trustee Cutler.  

All ayes. Motion carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Janelle Rose 

Village Clerk-Treasurer 


